
    

      May 3, 2024 
 
 
 
Jon Williams 

Riverview Innovation &  

Technology Campus, Inc. 

140 Lee Street, Suite 200 

Buffalo, New York 14210 

 

 
Dear Jon Williams: 

 
      Riverview Innovation & 

      Technology Campus, #C915353 

      Tonawanda (T), Erie County 

      North Storm Sewer and  

      Box Culvert By-pass Work Plan 

 

 
The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) has 

received the revised North Storm Sewer and Box Culvert By-pass Work Plan [May 2024] 

for the above referenced site, as submitted by Inventum Engineering, PC.  Based on our 

review, the previous comments have been addressed and the work plan is hereby 

approved. 

 

 The use crushed concrete from Pile 10 as part of the drainage swale construction 

is only approved on a temporary basis to improve stormwater quality. A portion of this pile 

does not meet the commercial use soil cleanup objectives and will need to be removed 

and/or placed below a site cover as part of the final remedial action. 
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Please provide at least five days advance notice of the start of field activities. If 

you wish to discuss this matter in more detail, feel free to contact me at 716-851-7220 or 

benjamin.mcpherson@dec.ny.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Benjamin McPherson, P.E. 
Project Manager 
Professional Engineer 1 (Environmental) 

BM/ds 

ec: Andrea Caprio, P.E., Regional Remediation Engineer, NYSDEC Region 9 
Teresa Mucha, Esq., Regional Assistant Attorney, NYSDEC Region 9 
Wendy Kuehner P.E., Assistant Bureau Director, NYSDOH Albany 
Angela Martin , Public Health Specialist, NYSDOH Albany 
John Yensan, OSC   
John Black , Inventum   
Todd Waldrop, Inventum  
James Edwards. Inventum   
Robert Knoer, Esq., Knoer Group  
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